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Dear Praying Friends, 

We pray all is well with you. I am very thankful for God’s grace to save and for daily living. I often think of Colossians 1:17: 

“And he is before all things, and by him all things consist.” The human body is so frail and subject to problems. We have 

dealt with quite a bit of human frailty these last months. The family mentioned in the last letter who had been in rehab has 

recently undergone a difficult time. They were faithful and happy in their walk with the Lord and in fellowship with the 
church family. However, six weeks ago, the father, David, fell from a roof while working. He was seriously injured and 

needed emergency care. His wife, Maria, stayed with him in the hospital, so their five small children needed a place to be. 

We have had some or all of them with us through the majority of those weeks, and it has been a real challenge. A few days 

ago, David got to go home, and we brought the children back. Though it has been difficult, I am thankful for the opportunity 

to have influenced their lives. I was able to share the gospel numerous times with the oldest boys. They do not have enough 

understanding to be saved yet. Please pray for their salvation. On top of all this, people in this area have been dealing with 

measles for a month now. A few days ago, it was confirmed that our daughter had them. With a family our size, we could be 

dealing with sickness in the house for some time yet. We would be grateful for your prayers on our behalf. 

 

I am working with one of the blind boys mentioned in the last letter, trying to prepare him for life as an independent adult. 

He has already learned to distinguish the letters and numbers in braille. He is a quick learner. Having Plautdietsch as the 

only language he knows makes it extra challenging for him. He will need to learn another business language – either Spanish 

or English – to function properly in correspondence and secular work. His father continues to battle with bitterness and 

discouragement and needs a lot of prayer.  

 

We have seen several souls saved over the course of the last months. I was able to lead one man to accept Christ and one of 

our church men won two souls just last week. Praise God! 

 

We hosted another outreach last month in which we worked together with a missionary medical team from the U.S. The care 

providers set up in our church building for basic consultations, and we had several opportunities to provide spiritual counsel 

as well. No souls were saved, but some contacts were garnered, and we have begun with follow-up.  

 

Please pray for God’s will to be done in our upcoming Missions Conference at the end of March. We have one missionary 

presenting his ministry, and we would like to support his work.  

 

Thank you all for your love and care for our family. God bless each one. 

In Christ, 

 

Will Klassen 

 

Gratefully received from 

Faithway Baptist Church 

in January-February: 

$600.00 

Thank-you! 

 


